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I have been a Police Officer in Highland Park since 1989, spending the majority of 

that time in patrol.  One of my favorite jobs was being the K9 handler, which I did 

for 10 years.  My K9 partner, Bart, was an all-black German Shepherd and his 

picture is still in the display case in the police station lobby.  Bart and I were 

members of a regional multi-agency unit called NIPAS Field Force, which are 

basically riot prevention officers.  I am a member of the Fire Investigation Unit and 

was assigned to Investigations before my promotion to Sergeant, where I am 

currently assigned to a midnights patrol shift. 

I have been married for 28 years and have a 23 year old son, and a daughter who 

is a senior in college.     

I believe an officer’s ability to communicate to be one of the most important skills 

for any Police Officer, and I hope my position as the PBC supervisor affords me the 

opportunity to nurture and promote better communication between the public 

and the department    


